Mr. Jim Winter 1538 Jumotion Avenue Detroit, Michigan

Dear Jim:

I have been out of town much of late, having been in Austin, Texas, Louisville, Kentucky and Chicago on my swing taking care of coaching schools for the summer. I returned to the campus and found that on August 27 you wrote me a letter regarding the University of Kansas. My secretary replied on August 31 that I had left town and that your letter would be brought to my attention when I returned.

I am very happy to have your letter and to know that you are interested in the University of Kansas. We have some very strong alumni in Detroit, Michigan and I would be glad, if you are interested, in having you meet some of them. Mr. Robert Mosby and Mr. Gordon Saunders are connected with the Cook Paint Company of the Dodge Corporation. We have many other Kansas alumni in Detroit and if you would like to get in touch with them I would be glad to send you their addresses.

Regarding your working your way through school, I might state that about 40% of our students are partially or wholly self-supporting, so you will find yourself in good company when you find it necessary to work part of your way through school.

Congratulations on your co-captaincy of the swimming team and also your editor-in-chiefship of the 1940 Yearbook as well as your assistant editorship with the Sports Department. We have a very fine school of journalism and I know you would be happy to be here.

If I can be of any further service please command me.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach